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SSDC Statement on Ilminster
The concept plan for Shudrick Valley Ilminster in the District Councils statement to the hearing is completely misleading. The reason being, that it deviates from the original plan that was agreed and submitted by SSDC.....The points I list below..

· The original plan took some of the development off the southern slope to protect it. However the latest plan shows the development back on the south slopes as shown on the map submitted by TURLEY Associates.

· The link road that the Atkinson report stated was not required now shows going through the valley and up the south slope.

· The district council used a new sustainability appraisal for the purpose of building in Shudrick Valley..Why was the sustainability appraisal not carried out for Canal Way which was the original preferred option. The land is of lower value and being flatter would be cheaper to develop.

· The report admits that the soil in Shudrick Valley has poor infiltration properties and this would lead to surface water going down to the Shudrick stream and could cause flooding downstream. We have experienced this in Shudrick Lane and Ditton Street over the last few years.
· I am extremely annoyed that the council has only just discovered that the agricultural land value was incorrect. They clearly are misleading the residents of Ilminster.

· Finally the land in Canal Way is of a much lower value and is owned by SS County Council. The county council have a policy to sell this land for housing and states in their plan that they need to do so in order to pay for a new school in the town. This has already been stated as being a requirement in the local plan for Ilminster due to the local schools being oversubscribed.

In conclusion I believe that the evidence from the concept plan and the council’s submission points to the fact that the Canal Way is the best option.

Rather than inundate you with four letters which would be identical this will be from: Sandra Gidlow, James Gidlow, Winifred Gidlow plus myself John Gidlow. Hard copies will follow in the mail to you.

John Gidlow
thegidlows@btinternet.com

